Coastal Quilters Guild Board Meeting
January 15, 2015
Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

Present: Bonnie Epperson, Shirley Morrison, Toni Percival, Bonnie Barber, Julie Mock, Sue Kadner, Carol Fay, Barbara MacCallum, Marian Jones, Mary Ringer, Becky Gallup, Darilyn Kisch, Rosana Swing and Jean McCaffrey. 
The minutes of the Board Meeting of November 20, 2014, the General Meetings of December, 2014 and January 8, 2015 were reviewed. A total of $164.00 to the Door Prize intake in January was added. Sue moved to accept the minutes, Julie seconded and all the minutes were approved.
Bonnie reminded Board members to let Mary Maxwell know as soon as possible if you are not going to fill your current positions and if you are interested in another position.

Mary will begin to work on filling the roster of nominations almost immediately

COMMITTEE AND TREASURERS REPORTS:

Treasurer’s report: Toni distributed the November and December Income and Expenses.  A correction in Opportunity Quilt was noted, $195 is income not expense. Other interest income of $13.93 only reflects one CD. Toni noted that all committees were doing well and were under budget. We will need to come up with $5000 more for next year’s income to prepay Earl Warren Showgrounds for the the 2016 Quilt Show. The checkbook balance as of 12/31/14 is $12,578.32. 
Toni also presented the “Notes from the treasurer’s meeting on guild finances”. In attendance were Bonnie E, Carol Barringer, Carol Fay, Debra Blake, Cathe Hedrick, Pam Holst, Edalee Keehn and Toni. Highlights of her notes include 1) a workspace needed for community quilts—their work time in the storage unit is punitively limiting. 2) Exploring grants for specific projects. 3) Leadership retreat. 4) Using Saturdays for classes open to the community, raising funds and stimulating interest in the guild. 5) Sales, either books and/or fabric. Toni suggested a board policy is needed for donated fabric sales. 6) Members contribute an extra donation (see further discussion below)
Programs: Bonnie Barber presented a classy 3 color spreadsheet with 2013-2014 expenditures, 2014-15 and 2015-16 projected budgets. The comparative data was helpful in initiating a discussion about the upcoming higher priced speakers and how to budget for that eventuality. Bonnie’s spreadsheet detailed fees for lectures, workshops, travel, housing, food, and shipping costs, if any. Some suggestions that came up were piggy-backing with other guilds on the Central Coast and South Coast to defray some of the speaker’s travel expenses. Bonnie suggested that there be a Programming Committee since programming ideas benefit from input from several people with different quilting interests. She suggested that the 2016 Chair be involved in future planning as well to make the transition easier when positions change after the elections. 
Workshops: Barbara reported that Jennifer Rapacki’s workshop was a small group of 12 students who were very impressed with the possibilities presented. In February Wendy Mathson has 21 sign-ups but will take 25. The room holds 24. Her book is out of print but she may have it available at the Guild meeting as well as rulers. In March the One-Block wonder workshop with Lou-Ann Schlichter has 10 signed up. The class will cost $30. Besides the usual quilt supplies needed, students should bring 60 paper plates to hold the cut pieces. Barbara, Edalee and Suzy Pelovsky have decided to purchase and donate a Keurig coffee-maker for workshops. The guild will pay for the coffee.
Community Quilts: Marian reported that we still have the storage unit, but CC are unable to work in the unit to create kits. She noted that the CC could go to people’s houses to work. She shared a heart pillow that was one of 10 created at the Goleta Community Center during a Thursday work session. Each week from 12:30-3:30, the Center is open for sewing. The pillows will go to Cottage ICU for cardiac patients to use to ease their coughing. Cottage has asked for 25.
Membership: Sue Kadner announced that membership is up to 250, which is up 5 more members.
Door prizes: Jean M said that they are in need of donations of “things” i.e. notions, patterns or what have you. Each month will have a theme, be it green for March, flowers for April/May. The January meeting garnered $164.00 so door prizes continues to bring in a slow and steady amount.
Challenge: The theme of the the Challenge is “a few favorite things”. A least one person has already finished her challenge, Darilyn noted. The website will have all the details. 
Opportunity Quilt: Before the Board Meeting had convened, Sue and others shared the Quilts from the storage locker. Nothing as yet was decided about their disposition. A large queen sized quilt previously shared will be the next opportunity quilt. It will be quilted by Dee Angus with money previously allocated by the board for that purpose. It will be finished by March. Carol Fay will donate any additional money needed to finish the quilt. Sue Davies will head up the Opportunity Quilt sales. Discussion ensued as to how to sell raffle tickets for the December raffle. With a show of hands, the board decided to continue the same procedures we have done in the past. Members will be responsible for 25 tickets (for $20), no money up front. The money to be paid when stubs are turned in filled out. Member can then sell tickets to friends or give them away. 

OLD BUSINESS
Bus trip: Carol F said there are 44 people going on the bus. Carol will meet the bus in Goleta and relinquish it to Shirley at the Church. Rosana and Shirley will help on the bus and Carol can go home and quilt all day.
Budget: Discussion ensued as to how to raise funds; fundraiser vs. donations. It was suggested members input is needed. Information given first as to 1) Why we need fundraisers (higher cost of presenters, no monetary input from a quilt show, down payment on Earl Warren etc. 2) Here are fundraising ideas. Who wishes to spearhead any of them? 3) OR would members be willing to kick-in an additional amount i.e. $25 or whatever amount is needed to make up the shortfall.
NEW BUSINESS and DISCUSSIONS
1. Chris Allen has agreed to act as satellite group coordinator until the end of the fiscal year.
2. Bonnie B voiced a need for a Vice President in charge of programs by April 25 when the programming people will “meet the teachers”. Julie Mock will also be there.
3. Sue Davies has agreed to be the Opportunity Quilt Ticket sales leader.
4. Quilt show 2016 leader possibly Irelle.
5. For promotional purpose Bonnie E suggested the Guild order inexpensive business cards. After discussion, it was decided that we can order 500 cards for about $11.00 and see how the members like them. Members should also be distributing our current Guild brochures.
6. Discussion on creating carpools so members who no longer drive at night can attend meetings. This topic will be presented to the membership at the next general meeting in February.
7. Disposition of quilts and pins from the locker was discussed. No decision was made. For now some of the material resides in Sue’s garage.

8. Future brainstorming ideas for community outreach needed since we have almost lost the CLL quilting classes that were a natural feed for the guild.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30

Respectfully submitted

Shirley Morrison, Recording secretary

January 30, 2015 

